Streetcar #156

Streetcar #156 was built in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania by the J.G. Brill Company in 1912.  It is a classic Brill single truck streetcar of the era, riding on a 21-E truck.  It was sold for export to the street railway system of Oporto, Portugal where it served for over 60 years in transit service.

It was sold second-hand to the Memphis Area Transit Authority where it was upgraded and served in community transit for a number of years.   In 2021 it was purchased by Ken Johnsen to be used as a parts source for streetcar #160 which had been constructed in the same group at Brill as the 156 car.

Brass items such as the headlights have been removed for safe keeping.  Other parts removed were the seats, the controllers, the trolley pole and parts of the underframe.  The roof and ceiling appear to be in very good condition.  The walls are in good condition, but several windows need to be replaced.
#  #  #
